St. Margaret's C.E. Junior School

Knutton Road, Wolstanton, Newcastle under Lyme, Staffordshire ST5 0HU Telephone: 01782 973875 Email: office@st-margarets.staffs.sch.uk



12th September 2025

Dear Parents/Carers.

Cross-Country Team

Your child has been selected to represent our school in the NUL Cross-Country Tournament as part of our Y5/Y6 team.

There will be four races over the coming weeks. Please see the chart below for details of dates and venues.

The children and staff welcome your support on the day. If possible, due to the large volume of people at the event, all local schools would appreciate it if families limit this to 1 or 2 adults per child.

Races will commence at approximately 4:00pm and finish at 4:45pm/5:00pm. To ease congestion, once your child's event has finished, you are free to take your child home – please check them out with Miss Smith, Miss Edwards or Miss Breckenridge.

For races at other schools, please collect your child from the school office at 3:15pm to take them to the hosting school. Miss Smith and either Miss Edwards or Miss Breckenridge will meet you there.

Kit list to bring into school (pupils will change in the afternoon):

- Running kit PE t-shirt and navy shorts. We will provide a school running vest.
- Shoes Old training shoes/boots. Spikes are not permitted due to health and safety.
- Extras Raincoat, bottle of water and sweatshirt to wear before/after the race.

Date	Venue	Collection details
Wednesday 24th	St. Margaret's Junior	N/A
September	School	
Wednesday 1st October	Newcastle under Lyme School	School Office at 3.15pm
Wednesday 8 th October	Hempstalls Primary School	School Office at 3.15pm
Wednesday 15 th October	St. Giles's and St. George's	School Office at 3.15pm

If another parent is transporting and collecting your child, please confirm this to the office by email.

In addition, please confirm your consent for the races via the Arbor Parent Portal.

Yours sincerely, Miss Smith, Miss Edwards and Miss Breckenridge